Lt. Herman J. Preseren,
Physical Fitness Officer,
Army Air Field,
Pratt, Kansas.

Dear Lieutenant Preseren:

Mr. E. C. Quigley, our Athletic Director, has referred to me your letter of October 23.

Due to the immaturity of our team this year we are curtailing our schedule, and of course will have to get our college schedule arranged first. I am sorry I can give you no more definite information at the present time. Thank you for asking us.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.